Minutes of the Bloomington Township Board
The meeting was called to order at 4:30 p.m. on October 12, 2023.

Board members present were Dorothy Granger, Barbara E. McKinney, and E. Sensenstein. Also
present were Trustee Efrat Rosser and Deputy Trustee Lisa Myers.

AGENDA
Barbara moved to accept the agenda as presented. E seconded; the motion passed unanimously.
APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MINUTES

Barbara moved to accept the minutes of the September 14, 2023, board meeting as presented. E
seconded; the motion passed unanimously.

OLD BUSINESS
NEW BUSINESS
Approval of 2024 Budget: It was reported that no changes have been made to the budget since

our last meeting. Barbara moved to approve the 2024 budget as presented. E seconded; the
motion passed unanimously.

Approval of 2024 Salary Resolution: The 2024 salary resolution was presented. Barbara
moved to approve the 2024 Salary Resolution as presented. E seconded; the motion passed
unanimously.

REPORTS

Trustee: Efrat thanked the board for judging our fall window decorating contest. The results
were announced: first prize went to Liz, second place to Cara, and third place to Kay.

Efrat updated the board on the status of the client satisfaction surveys. Surveys were sent to
approximately two hundred and fifty (250) recipients, and eight (8) have responded so far. We
plan to send a reminder soon to the recipients who have not responded.

Efrat reported the monument cleaning and maintenance at Stout-Houston Cemetery has begun.

Efrat discussed the training that staff have recently participated in. In addition to the Indiana
Township Association (ITA) educational conference, training was provided on eviction law, and
mental health first aid. Staff also had an opportunity to meet with the resource officer supervisor
and a social worker from Bloomington Police Department (BPD) to hear more about the services
they have available.

Efrat mentioned the recent robbery at My Sister’s Closet. In response, we reached out to find out
if there was anything we could do to assist them. The director of My Sister’s Closet, Sandra
Keller, mentioned that security cameras and a year of monitoring had been donated, but they
needed help covering the cost of the camera installation. To meet that need, we will be awarding



a community service grant to My Sister’s Closet for a little over twenty-three hundred dollars
($2300).

Board: None

PUBLIC COMMENT

There was no public comment.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:44 p.m. The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, November

E. Sensenste(i-h, Sec(rt),taTy




